
 

 

 

May 16, 2022 
 
City of Kyle 
100 W. Center Street 
Kyle, Texas 78640 
 
Re: JD’s Supermarket Kyle Project 

Zoning Request Letter 
 
The proposed JD’s Supermarket Kyle project (the “tract” or “site”), owned by FM RD 
812, LLC is a 102.16-acre tract of land at the northeast corner of F.M. 150 and Hwy 21. 
This tract is contiguous to existing agricultural zoning located directly across FM 150. 
There are currently no residential units occupying the tract. Currently A portion of this 
tract is being used for agricultural purposes with the remainder being vacant. We are 
currently proposing a portion of the property be used for commercial with the remainder 
being used for residential development. Below you will find additional details pertaining 
to the tract. 
 
Hays County Tax Appraisal District Property ID Number:  R14930 
 
This tract was annexed by the City of Kyle on . and Hays County. According to the City 
of Kyle’s interactive Jurisdiction Map this tract has a Zoning Code of Development 
Agreement (Ordinance Date: 09/02/2013).  
 
According to the Comprehensive Plan this area is in the Farm District Landscape:             

 

FM RD 812 LLC 

 



 
 
Per the Comprehensive Plan for Farm District Landscape: 
 

 
 
 
Proposed Uses: 
 
For the +/- 15 to 20 acres directly adjacent to the intersection of F.M. 150 and Hwy 21, 
this project proposes a gas station / convenience store, a grocery store, retail space, oil 
change facility, self-service car wash bays with associated vacuum area and all 
associated grading, paving, water, wastewater, and drainage improvements. 
 
For this portion of the project, we would request a Regional Node designation. 
We are requesting a designation compatible with CBD-1, CBD-2 and R/S zoning 
districts. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Per the Comprehensive Plan for Regional Node: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
For the remaining +/- 82 to 87 acres, this project proposes mixture of residential, 
condo/townhome and multifamily uses. 
 
For this portion of the project, we would request a New Settlement District 
designation. We are requesting a designation compatible with R-1, R-2 and R/S 
zoning districts. 
 
Per the Comprehensive Plan for New Settlement District: 
 

 
 
Justification: 
 
We strongly feel with the abundance of existing and proposed residential developments 
in this area of Kyle, along with the connectivity of the two major roadways, (F.M. 150 & 
Hwy 21), this tract would be a great opportunity to provide closer/local commercial, 
retail, grocery, gas, oil change, etc. for the entire surrounding area, (without having to 
drive further into Kyle to satisfy the needs of the community). 
 
Your consideration of our request is greatly appreciated.  Please let us know if you have 
any questions and/or if you need any additional information. Thank you for your time. 
 
Sincerely, 
    

 

Adam Ahmad 

President 


